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P.O. BOX 70528 
EUGENE, OR 97475 

www.altairsports.org  

Volume 25  No. 7 

GENERAL MEETING  

(21 and older please) 
 

Wednesday, July 11, 2012  

The Vetôs Club (upstairs) 

1626 Willamette St. Eugene  
 

   6:00 p.m. - Sign up for trips & activities 
   6:45 p.m. - Orientation for guests & new members 
   7:00 p.m. - General Meeting (Starts promptly at 7 p.m.)   

   Light hors dôoeuvres will be served at the meeting 
 
DO NOT PARK in the lot behind the Vetôs Club. This lot is reserved for restaurant patrons. Please park on the street. 

 
GUESTS: Guests are welcome to attend up to three complimentary meetings if they wish to learn about our club  

before joining or they may join immediately. 

BOARD MEETING  

(Open to all members) 
 

Wednesday, July 18, 2012  

Quail Run Clubhouse 
435 Covey Lane, Eugene  
(east of Autzen Stadium) 

 

6:00 p.m.  
 

DIRECTIONS: go east on MLK Blvd; turn right on Lindley (2nd light after Autzen Stadium); take first left (sign points to 
Covey Lane) which curves to the right and takes you directly to the North Gate of Quail Run gated community. The 
Clubhouse is immediately to the left inside the gate. Parking is in the lot to the right of the gate, on Covey Lane, or just 
before the gate.  Call Janice Wardan (541-517-6067) if you need assistance. 

 
NOTE: If you are presenting an event /trip for approval or an item for discussion, please advise the Secretary or the 
President so the item can be added to the Agenda.  Please bring copies of your proposal for each Board member.  

We do not have access to a copy machine at the Board Meeting. Thank you in advance. 

THERE WILL BE NO GENERAL MEETING IN AUGUST!!!  

 

THE ANNUAL ALTAIR PICNIC  WILL BE HELD AUGUST 8, 2012.  

 

Yes, we will have another picnic based on the results of a membership survey taken 
during the planning of the Anniversary Celebration.   

 
  Date:   Wednesday, August 8, 2012 
  Time:    6:00 p.m. 
  Where: Alton Baker Park 
  Cost:   Free 
  Limit:   None 
  Sign Ups: July General Meeting and via email 
 
It is necessary for you & your guests to sign up for the picnic, even though we are not 
collecting any money for the event.  We need to know how many are attending.  
 
We are also taking signups for volunteers ð beginning now.  This is a great way for 
new and current members to become involved.  New and current members, please 
see details and signups on Pages # 20 & 21. 



 

 

 ðððð  BOARD MEMBERS  ðððð 
 

President  Dan Gerg  541 485-4464  
Vice President  Erich Kaufman  541 484-4365  
Secretary  Carol Ipsen  541 484-0496 
Treasurer   Brian Taggart  541 636-3093 
Board at Large   Kathy Lindstrom  541 688-3787 
   Guy Johnson  541 912-4915 
 Senior Board at Large Janice Wardan  541 485-1405 

 

ðððð  COMMITTEE DIRECTORS ðððð 
 

Biking   Dyan Carney  541 747-4880 
   Linda Tharp  541 741-2634 
Bowling   Gordon Waske  541 689-1895 
Community Service Diane OôKeefe  541 520-5546 
Database & Yahoo Mgr Janice Wardan  541 485-1405 
Equipment / Inventory Erich Kaufman  541 484-4365 
Golf   Carol Fernlund  541 484-6332 
   Scott Barkhurst  541 343-9406 
Greeters   Susan Berg  541 514-7370 
Hiking   Pat Martin  541 683-7379 
   Demetri Liontos  541 345-0207 
Members/Guest Regstr. Silvia Breeden  541 953-9968 
   Gaylene Carpenter 541 345-4766 
New Members    Nancy Gripp  541 968-2835 
Newsletter Editors Barbara Reynolds 541 505-4335 
   Janice Wardan  541 485-1405 
NWSCC Rep.  Becki Robinson  541 514-4911 
Publicity   Scott Barkhurst  541 343-9406 
Skiing   Pam & Bill Hirsh  541 345-5822 
Snowshoe/X-Ctr Skiing Demetri Liontos  541 345-0207 
Social   Claudia Bailey-Liontos 541 915-6728 
TGIF   Diane Kaufman  541 484-4365 
Walk / Jog  Walt Jacobson  541 343-7893 
Webmaster  Charlie Baird  541 461-7222  
 

ðððð  MEMBERSHIP DUES  ðððð 
 

The Membership year is November 1st to October 31st.  Annual 
dues are $75.00 for new members. Renewal dues are $70.00, if 
paid no later than November 1st; after that the new member 
rate applies.   Membership includes access to Altairôs Yahoo e-mail 
group; to ñMembersô Onlyò events; and Membersô discounts to Altair 
events and select stores.  
 
Payment Schedule: 
Prior to November 1 (discounted renewal rate): $70.00 
After November 1 through the following October 31st. $75.00 
After March 1 through the following October 31st $50.00  
After July 1 through the following October 31st $25.00 

You can get an event planning packet from the altairsports.org website 

(click on FORMS tab), by calling Janice Wardan at 541-485-1405, or 

by picking one up at the General Meeting or Board Meeting.  

Some reminders: 

Sign -up-Policy:  The first opportunity to sign up for an event is at the 

first General meeting after the Board-approved event appears in the 

newsletter. After the first General meeting, the trip captain can take 

signups over the phone or at any other time or place, i.e. TGIFs. If you 

are not able to attend a General meeting, another Altair member (not 

the trip captain) can sign up for you. No one is considered signed up 

unless and until payment is received. Guests cannot sign up for an 

event for the first 30 days ð Altair members have priority, unless the 

trip captain has chosen to allow guests to sign up earlier. 

Paying for Events:  Checks should be payable to Altair, not the trip 

captain. Altair does not accept cash. Payments can be made by check, 

Visa or MasterCard. (No American Express or debit cards, no 2-party 

or post-dated checks). Trip captains: Please donôt hold checks-turn 

them in immediately! Questions: contact Dan Gerg 541-485-1405. 

ðððð  ALTAIR YAHOO E -MAIL GROUPðððð 
 

(Members only)  

 

To join the ñAltairsportsò  email group: 

 Sign onto www.Altairsports.org  

 Click on the Useful Links  button 

 Click on Join Altair Yahoo Group  

Please remember to include your real name in the message section 

when requesting to join the Altair group. The group is restricted to 

members only & email names donôt always identify who is applying. 

You will be asked to create a Yahoo ID & account. This is free and 

required to join the Altair Yahoo Group. There is an option for your 

messages to be routed to another email account, such as your home 

email address. Your messages will then automatically appear on your 

regular email. If you have any questions, please contact Janice War-

dan at  jwardan@comcast.net . 

ðððð  DIRECTORY  ðððð 
An updated Directory is distributed monthly via Altair Yahoo email, 

which is for MEMBERS ONLY.   Please see instructions on how to 

join the Altairsports email group in this section. Members may pur-

chase Directories for $1.00 at the General Meetings, if they do not 

have a printer. 

Contact changes:   Members who have changes  to their contact 

information are to notify Janice Wardan, Data Base Manager, at 541

ï 485-1405 or jwardan@comcast.net . 

ðððð  NEWSLETTER INFORMATION  ðððð 
 

The current newsletter is available from the www.Altairsports.org web 
site (click on the ñClick Here for Newsletterò button ) or you can pur-
chase printed newsletters for $2.00 at any General Meeting.  If you 
have any questions please contact Barbara Reynolds or Janice War-
dan. Previous monthsô issues are also available on the web site. 

The deadline  for newsletter information to be submitted for the next 
month is the Friday following the Board Meeting. There are two ways 
to submit your articles: email to both Barbara Reynolds f73low-
ers15a@yahoo.com and Janice Wardan at jwardan@comcast.net 
(preferably in a Word format) or bring the article to the Board Meeting. 
Late submissions may be rejected in order to get the newsletter out in 
time.  

GENERAL INFORMATION  

 ððð- EVENT PLANNING  ððð- 
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BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS & UPDATES  

HIGHLIGHTS FROM JUNE 20, 2012 BOARD MEETING  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WAIVERS 

 
Please remember that all members and guests MUST sign the Altair Day Trip/Event Sign-up and Waiver for any  
Altair activities/events/trips.    

2012 GUIDELINES FOR SHARING CARPOOLING EXPENSES  
 

In order to insure that carpool drivers do not experience undue hardship, Altair recommends that passengers pay at a rate of 
$.10 per mile.  Example:  if carpool mileage is 100 miles round trip, then each passenger would contribute $10.  This is in-
tended to cover not only the driverôs fuel cost, but also the incremental cost of tires, maintenance, post-trip cleaning of the vehi-
cle, etc. 
 The amount per mile is recommendation only.  The driver ultimately decides the contribution amount, but it should be 
communicated beforehand. 

ALTAIR MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORIES & NEWSLETTERS  
 

The membership directories/rosters will be sent out to members via the Altair Yahoo email site on a monthly basis which will 
include all new members added each month at the General Meetings. Limited copies of the directories will be available for pur-
chase for $1.00 each at the General Meetings, along with limited copies of the newsletter for purchase for $2.00 each. 
Copies of the directories and newsletters for purchase are intended for members who do not have access to a computer. Lim-
ited quantities are printed for members who cannot view or access them on-line.  Please keep this in mind if you have a com-
puter available to you. 
We are using the Altair Yahoo email site for sharing more and more information, so please get set up if you are not now. If you 
have any questions, contact Janice Wardan at jwardan@comcast.net. 

¶ Donna Hammond reported that Altair has been accepted to have a booth at the Eugene Celebration on August 25 & 26, 2012.  

The Board discussed staffing of the booth and marketing ideas. 

 

¶ The Board and participating members discussed the Pray for Powder event.  It was decided that there would still be a celebratory 

kick off for the winter season on a smaller scale and primarily for Altair members.  Vendors will be notified that Altair will not be 

continuing with the larger annual event  

 

¶ The Board approved the Dorena Bike Ride & BBQ to be held August 26, 2012.  The bike ride will be led by Demetri Liontos and 

the BBQ prepared by Maria Lara and her husband. 

 

¶ The Board approved creating a new appearance for our web site at the cost not to exceed $250 as presented by Scott Barkhurst.  

Several designs will be presented for the Board to review in the very near future. The Board will also look at replacing the out-

dated software running the site to one easier to operate and with more capabilities. 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
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COMMUNITY SERVICES 

June General Meeting:  

 

Total Membership:       205 

Number of guests:                 13 

Number of new/renewing members:        2 

 Lesley Rex 

 Alan Reeder 

Number of members attending:              100 

Total attending meeting:        116 
 

Raffle Winners:   

Guest/New Member:      Dan Kinney  

Birthday:         Joel Carroll 
General Raffle:       Janet Rumsey 
         Candy Thompson 
         Randy Willett 
         Lynn Black Johnson 
 

July Birthdays  
 

 Betsy Elting   07/01 
 Mary Ann Pool  07/03 
 Evelyn Tronrud  07/04 
 Becki Robinson  07/06 
 Lynn Bruno   07/07 
 Ann Stanley   07/08 
 Marian West   07/11 
 Erich Kaufman  07/11 
 David Figg   07/13 
 Joanna Zamora  07/13 
 Lynn Black Johnson  07/13 
 Ronda Ward   07/13 
 Nancy Conard  07/14 
 Caryl Smartt   07/20 
 Rene Vandole  07/21 
 Janet Rumsey  07/23 
 Carol Petty   07/24 
 Pattie Anne Wallace 07/28 
 Jill Tamkin   07/30 
 

Happy Birthday, Members!!  

Have a Wonderful Day!! 

RELAY FOR LIFE  
 

 Date:   July 27 & 28, 2012 

Time:   From Friday 6:00 pm to Saturday 6:00 p m 

Place.    Willamette High School Track 

Cost:   Each person is expected to raise $100   

Team Captain: Dyan Carney Nancy Gripp 
   541-747-4880 541-968-2835 

__________________________ 

 EUGENE CELEBRATION BOOTH  
 

Date:    August 25 & 26, 2012  
Place:    Willamette between 6th & 7th  
Contact:   Donna Hammond  
   hammond5705@comcast.net  
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MEMBERS CORNER 

GOLF CLUBS for SALE:  $65 
Spalding Top-Flite Irons (pitching wedge through 3-iron) with graphite shafts, 
PLUS Sand Wedge, Putter, and a Bridgestone Hybrid. 
Great for anyone learning (or re-learning) the game! 
Contact Scott Barkhurst  541-343-9406   

scottb@uoregon.edu 

VOLLEYBALL????????????? 
SPRING FLING GOLF SCRAMBLE  

NINE & DINE GOLF SCRAMBLE  

McKenzie Golf Course 

mailto:scottb@uoregon.edu

